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DATE: September 6, 2018
TO: All WIOA Subrecipients [
FROM: Laurel McMahan, Workforce Programs Administration Manager

Administrative Services Division

SUBJECT: Incarcerated Veterans Transition Program (IVTP) grant

The IDOL Veterans program has received a new grant called the Incarcerated Veterans Transition
Program (IVTP) grant. The grant will allow DVOPs and LVERs to work together to help ease the
transition from incarceration to employment for qualified veterans. Your DVOPs will be enrolling
eligible veterans in the program and can provide services such as training, supportive services and some
work-based learning services using the grant funds. In some cases, a dual enrollment in WIOA will be
the best fit for these veterans. Please work closely with your DVOPs and LVERS to co-enroll when
appropriate.

This is a new opportunity for Idaho and grants administration anticipates that there will be some
additional details to work out, especially in the case of co-enrollment. To provide additional
information and answer questions we will hold a conference call on 9/18/18 at 11:00 am.

If you have any questions please contact William Reed at Ext. 3339
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